
STATISTICAL REPORT FOR THE WEEK OF SEPTEMBER 18, 2022 
  8:30 Worship Attendance =   115           9:30 Sunday School Attendance = 106 
10:30 Worship Attendance =   112             Wednesday Night Connection =   81     
Total Worship Attendance =   227   
 

Financial Giving Breakdown General Fund   
Karate Donation $170.00 
Loose $1,401.04 
Envelopes $2,945.00 
Total General Fund  $4,516.04 

      Weekly General Fund offering needed for budget = $6,241.85 
 

CCDR Offerings (Mortgage) 
Card Ministry $35.25 
CCDR $370.00 
Total CCDR $405.25 

      Weekly CCDR offering needed for mortgage = $1,062.55 
 

NOTES:  Current Mortgage Debt = $607,917.24 
 Monthly Mortgage = $4,604.28 
Other Designated Giving 

Paw Packs $270.00 
Ladies Book $15.00 
APB Rental $420.00 
Total Other Designated Giving $705.00 

 

Total Weekly Offering:  
 $4,516.04 + $405.25 + $705.00 = $5,626.29 
 

NOTES:  
    (1) The offerings listed above do not include Online Giving.   
    (2) Online Giving for August was:  

GF – $5,140.00 + CCDR + $380.00 = $5,520.00 

  

Reminders and Upcoming Events:  
9/27: GIGGLES Meeting at noon at Bonanza in Chambersburg 
9/28: Flag pole gathering for prayer at Big Spring High School 7 a.m. 
9/28: Choir practice at 6:00 p.m.  
9/28: Wednesday night Connection Groups 7:00 p.m. 
9/30: 5th Quarter Youth Meeting from 9 p.m. to 12 a.m. 
10/1: Men’s Prayer at 8:00 a.m. 
10/2:   World Communion Sunday 
10/9: Child Dedication 
 
 
 

    Karate School meets Monday at 5:30 p.m. & Thursday at 6:00 p.m.  
    Cub Scouts meet every Tuesday at 7:00 p.m. 
    Girl Scouts meet every Monday at 5:30 p.m. 
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We exist to exalt God by showing his love in the fellowship of believers for the purpose 

of making more and better disciples. 
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8:30 am & 10:30 am              

Musical Prelude – A Time of Preparing to Worship 
Songs of Praise and Worship          

8:30 a.m. Services 
“In Christ There is No East or West”       Hymn # 428 
“They’ll Know We are Christians”        Hymn # 429 
“Heart of Worship”                                              Video 
10:30 a.m. Services 
“Unstoppable God” 
“After All (Holy)” 
“Holy Spirit” 

Worship in the Giving of Tithes and Offerings        
Hearing from God’s Word 

Message:  Not In It To Win It, Part 2     Pastor Wayne 
Text: I Corinthians 9:19-23, John 13:34 

A Prayer of Sending                                                        
Musical Postlude – A Time of Reflection 
 
Send a "Thinking of You" greeting card.  A few individuals who 
could use some encouragement this week are:   
 

    Norma Dexter  (Chambers Point, Menno Haven, 1425 Philadelphia Ave,   
  Chambersburg, PA 17201) 
    Leon Diehl  (770 South Hanover St. Rm 215, Carlisle, PA 17013) 
    Helen Fisher  (114 Touchstone Drive, Carlisle, PA 17015) 
 
GIGGLES will be meeting on Tuesday, September 27th at the 
Chambersburg Bonanza at noon.  Sign-up sheet is located in the 
Welcome Center,  Please sign-up by September 25th. 
 
 

Remember to check your mailbox for your 
October issue of the Newsletter! 

 
 
 

Child Dedication, October 9th.   
 
Baptism, November 13th.   
 
Church Membership, November 20th.   
 
If you would like more information or would like to participate in 
Child Dedication, Baptism, or Church Membership, please 
contact Pastor Wayne or the Church Office.   
 

Fall Festival of Music on Friday, October 7, 2022 at the Doubling 
Gap Center, Newville. See bulletin board for more details. Cost is 
$20.00 (includes chicken BBQ lunch & concert).  Music provided by 
the Kramers.  See Pastor Wayne or contact the church office for 
tickets.  Deadline is Wednesday, September 28th. 
 
Anyone that has just started college and would like their 
information to be listed on the college bulletin board in the 
foyer, please fill out the information sheet (the sheets are hanging 
on the bulletin board) and return the sheet and a photograph of 
yourself to Ed and Chris Michaels.  Bulletin board is to your right as 
you leave the sanctuary. 
 
Pennsylvania State Sunday School Convention will be 
Saturday, November 5, 2022 at Newville First Church of God.  
Convention theme is “Laying A Foundation for Bible Engagement.”  
Message will be by Dr. Esther Zimmerman, Associate Professor of 
Children’s & Family Ministry.  See bulletin board for registration 
information and complete details. 
  
Because of recent retirements, we are looking for volunteers who 
are familiar with the operation of “zero turn” mowers and are 
willing to give 3-4 hours of their time once a month to mow our 
church property.  If you are interested please contact Tom Griffie at 
717-440-3076, email tomevicl@comcast.net. 

 



Nursery Volunteer Schedule 
September 25th: Emily Reall; Stephanie McCullough        (8:30 service) 
September 25th: Sara Witter; Brent Witter       (10:30 service) 
 
October 2nd:  Becca Howell; Fran Shoemaker         (8:30 service) 
October 2nd:  Chrystal Fogel; Tracey Cook       (10:30 service) 
 

Promise Kidz Volunteer Schedule – September 25th:  
8:30 Jr Church 
Check In:  Miriam Dull 
Junior Church:  Sylvia Miller & Katie Kane 
9:30 Sunday School 
Check In:  Jeanne Young 
Teacher:  Gina Meals 
10:30 Jr Church 
Check In:  Michael Copenhaver 
Junior Church:  Nadia Griffith & Stacie Nickel 
Elementary:  Katie Kane & Yvonne Shannon 
 

Promise Kidz Volunteer Schedule – October 2nd:  
8:30 Jr Church 
Check In: Kevin & Laura Lay  
Junior Church:  Linda & Amanda Webber 
9:30 Sunday School 
Check In:  Jeanne Young 
Teacher:  Angie Anderson 
10:30 Jr Church 
Check In:  Michael Copenhaver 
Junior Church:  Stacie Nickel & Linda Gehrett 
Elementary:  Shannon Kane & Clayton Maiden 
 
 

Trunk or Treat – Thursday, October 27th from  
6-8 pm.  There are two ways you can help!  Donate 

individually wrapped candy in the Cafe or sign up to host a Trunk.  
Sign up sheet is in the Welcome Center!  Thank you for supporting 
this outreach event to the Newville Community!!       
 
URGENT!!  We are in need of volunteers to take care of our 
Nursery children especially during the 10:30 service for the first 
Sunday of each month. Could you play and care for the kids for 
that time? Please let Kristy or Katie know ASAP!!! THANKS SO 
MUCH! 
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WHY CHOOSING SIDES 
SIDELINES THE CHURCH 

Part 2 
 

Scriptures:  1 Corinthians 9:19-23, John 14:34-35 
 

 How often do we forget what it means to be 
“________________”? 

 Disagreement is U______________________.  Division is a 
C_______________!  

 We can disagree P______________ and still love 
U______________ 

 Jesus said, “As I have __________ you, so you must 
__________ one another”. 

 

NOTES:   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
A new command I give you: Love one another.  As I have loved you, so 
you must love one another.  By this all men will know that you are my 
disciples, if you love one another.  John 14:34-35 
                          
 
 



HAPPY BIRTHDAY KOTY HALL! 
 
On Friday, September 23rd, Koty Hall celebrated his 32nd birthday.  It’s not 
too late to wish him a Happy Birthday.   
 
Koty (son of Pastor Kelly and Kris Hall) is one of our church family and 
has been dealing with the tough road of cancer.  It is hard for him to get 
around since the one of the areas the cancer is attacking is his bones.  Koty 
will soon be starting a new series of radiation treatments to help slow 
down the cancer.   
 
If you are able to send Koty belated birthday wishes and some words of 
encouragement and some laughs, they would sure help to brighten his day.  
As his mom said, “He’s our funny guy and needs a good laugh. Bring a 
smile to his day and send some funnies.”  The address is:   
 

Koty Hall 
365 Sawmill Road 
Newville, PA 17241  

 
 

Update on Cpl. Eric Keebaugh and how you can help. (Eric’s mother is 
Sharon Keebaugh in our church family)  

Most are aware, Trooper Eric Keebaugh was injured in a training exercise 
when a bomb exploded in front of him.  He is suffering many broken 
bones, shrapnel wounds, and some other injuries.  Eric had many different 
surgeries in the past week and is struggling with pain.  If you would like to 
send a note of encouragement to Eric and the family, you can place them 
in Sharon’s church mailbox or send them to:   

Member Assistance Office 
Attn: Cpl. Natalie Watkin 
1850 Arsenal Blvd. 
Harrisburg PA 17103 

 
If you would like to help with Eric’s financial expenses, checks can be 
made out to “PA State Troopers Survivors Fund, Cpl. Eric Keebaugh”.  
They can be mailed to  

PSTA  
3625 Vartan Way 
Harrisburg PA 17103  


